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CITY OFFICE HOURS 

MONDAY-FRIDAY 

8:30AM-4PM 

CITY OFFICE NUMBER 

785.337.2261 

SHOP OFFICE NUMBER 

785.337.2591 

CITY POOL NUMBER 

785.337.6031 

Hanover Public Library   

785.337.2424 

Tuesday: 12pm-5pm 

Wednesday: 8am-1pm 

Thursday: 12pm-5pm 

Saturday: 8am-1pm 

 

 

$1.00 

CITY OF HANOVER  NEWSLETTER 

10TH EDITION  

MAY 20, 2022 

CITY OF HANOVER POOL OPENING DAY  

!!SUNDAY MAY 29, 2022!! 

HOURS OF OPERATION 

MONDAY-SATURDAY:1PM-8PM 

WEDNESDAY NIGHTS (TEEN/ADULT NIGHT): 8PM-10PM 

SUNDAY: 1PM-6PM 

*Reminder these hours are subject to change due to a variety of things including but not limited to--lifeguard availability, 

events/holidays, etc. We will keep you update as well as possible!!*  

ADMISSION INFORMATION  

*You may obtain a family pass at the city office anytime (cash, check, or card) OR you can obtain a family pass at the 

city pool once open (cash or check only).  

*Family Pass ONLY includes family within the household--parents and their children! Does not include grandparents, 

babysitters, cousins, etc.! Contact the city office or the pool managers for more information.  

CONTACT INFORMATION 

CITY OF HANOVER POOL PHONE NUMBER: 785.337.6031 

CITY OF HANOVER CITY OFFICE NUMBER: 785.337.2261 



HANOVER DAYS OF ’49 

 
2022 PARADE THEME 

REDNECK ALTERNATIVE ENERGY 

CONTACT CLINT HOLLE FOR MORE INFORMATION AT 

785.713.1491 

 

TRACTOR SHOW 

STARTING FRIDAY AT NOON UNTIL SATURDAY  

AFTER THE PARADE 

CONTACT DUSTY MINGE OR REV. RODNEY FRITZ FOR 

MORE INFORMATION 

 

CARNIVAL INFORMATION 

CARNIVAL WILL BE THURSDAY, FRIDAY  

AND SATURDAY!! 

BE ON THE LOOKOUT FOR WRISTBAND  

SALES AT LOCAL BUSINESS 

 

FACEBOOK PAGE 
CHECK OUT THE HANOVER DAYS OF ’49 PAGE TO 

STAY UP TO DATE WITH ALL THE  INFORMATION 

https://www.facebook.com/HanoverDaysof49 

UPCOMING EVENTS IN HANOVER KS 



  

JOB OPENINGS IN HANOVER KS 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

  

 Cataracts are the leading cause of blindness worldwide.  It is estimated that more than 25 million people in the United States 

deal with cataracts. Fortunately, with access to quality eyecare, cataracts are easily treatable.  There are also several measures that 

can be taken to help aid in prevention.  

Symptoms 

 A cataract occurs when the lens of the eye becomes cloudy, which blocks light from properly passing through the retina.  

Symptoms of cataracts include blurred vision, increasing difficulty with vision at night, seeing “halos” around lights, sensitivity to light 

and glare, and fading or yellowing of colors.  Cataracts are usually painless, and normally do not cause an increase in tears or red-

ness. 

Risk factors 

Aging is the biggest risk factor for developing cataracts.  While age cannot be prevented, several other factors can.   

Diabetes--Preventing and/or controlling diabetes will help reduce cataract risks. High glucose levels can be damaging to the lens. 

Sunlight exposure—Protect your eyes by wearing sunglasses and avoiding excessive exposure to UV rays which can be harmful to 

the proteins in the lens 

Smoking—Smoking damages lipids and proteins in the eye, which can lead to deposits forming on the lens. 

High blood pressure—High pressures can be harmful to the lens as well as the retina.  Well-controlled blood pressures in the 

120s/70s can be helpful in reducing risks. 

Previous eye injury or inflammation—Do what you can to protect your eyes. Wearing safety glasses when working in an area that 

has particles, flying objects, or dust is always a great idea. 

Prolonged use of corticosteroid medications—Unfortunately, sometimes steroids are needed for other medical conditions.  

Weighing the risks and benefits of steroid use should be discussed on a case-by-case basis with your provider. 

 

Treatment 

 Annual eye exams with your optometrist are a key part of detecting and treating cataracts as well as other eye disorders and 

diseases.  Once a cataract is detected, your optometrist can guide you on appropriate care.  Sometimes a period of observation is 

appropriate, but removal is most likely to be recommended eventually.  You do not need a referral from your primary care provider to 

be evaluated by an optometrist, but we would be happy to help out in any way that we can! 

 

NEWS FROM THE  

June is Cataract Awareness Month!! 

By Aubrie Schaefer, MSN, APRN, FNP-C  



HANOVER HOSPITAL 

Contact the Hanover Hospital for 

more information at 785-337-2214.  

It is vital for more volunteers to    

become EMT’s so that we can keep 

the ambulance service in our    

community!! 



CONTACTS FOR THE 

BUILDING RENTALS 

IN THE  

CITY OF HANOVER 

 

Community Building 

Katlin  

at  City Office 

785.337.2261 

 

Old City Hall Basement 

Katlin  

at City Office 

785.337.2261 

 

Firehouse Meeting Room 

Katlin  

at City Office 

785.337.2261 

 

Kloppenberg Center 

Marilyn Morgan at 

785.337.2741 

 

Hanover American Legion 

Dustin Minge  

at 785.629.0021 

OR 

George Stohs  

at 785.337.2775 

 



 

 

Yorgensen-Meloan-
Londeen  

Funeral Home 
  

Shane D. 
Lohse 

  
shane@ymlfuneralhome.com  

 

P) 785-539-7481 
 

F) 785-539-9401 
 
 

1616 Poyntz  
Avenue 

Manhattan,  
Kansas 66502 

ymlfuneralhome.com 

 

 

 

Hanover Days of ’49 Tractor Show 
 

 

This year the Hanover Days of ’49 will host a tractor show located on the 
vacant lot north of the bank. All tractors are welcome whether they are in 

their “work clothes”, completely restored or anywhere in between. Rumor is 
there may be a bit or miss gas engine or two on display as well. 

The show will start on Friday at noon and will last until Saturday after the 
parade. You may parade your tractor during any of the parades for the Days 
of ’49. Tractors with lugs will not be able to be driven down the street. You 

may take your tractor home at any time.  
If you are lucky, you may meet several farmers who used these tractors who 

can also tell you some tall tales about farming with them.  
To join the tractor show, please notify either Dustin Minge, 785-337-2268, 
OR Rev. Rodney Fritz, 785-337-6030 (AM only). No charge for displaying.  
Hope to see you there whether you have a tractor for display or just enjoy 

looking at Old Iron.  

Benedictine College Announces Honor Rolls  
 

Benedictine College has recognized those students who have distinguished          
themselves academically during the last semester. Claire Zarybnicky of Hanover, KS, 
was recently named to the President's List for the spring semester, which ended May 

10, 2022.  
 

Any full-time student carrying a minimum of 12 hours and a perfect 4.0 grade point 
average through the spring term is named to the President's list. Full time students 

with 12 hours and a grade point average of 3.5 are named to the Dean's List. Of the 
2,059 students on campus for 2021-2022 academic year, 151 made the President's 

List and 667 made the Dean's List.  
 

Founded in 1858, Benedictine College is a Catholic, Benedictine, residential, liberal 
arts college located on the bluffs above the Missouri River in Atchison, Kansas. The 

school is proud to have been named one of America's Best Colleges by U.S. News & 
World Report as well as one of the top Catholic colleges in the nation by First Things 

magazine and the Newman Guide. It prides itself on outstanding academics,          
extraordinary faith life, strong athletic programs, and an exceptional sense of         

community and belonging. It has a mission to educate men and women within a     
community of faith and scholarship.  

 
CONGRADULATIONS, Claire Zarybnicky!! 
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